
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: May 17, 2005 

Members in attendance: Heather Blakeley, Dave Kowalski, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:28PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:00 PM 

 
Dave motioned, Heather seconded – Meeting Opened 7:28 PM 
 
Dave read minutes. Minutes accepted as written.  
 
BOH will charge for camp inspections $50.00 starting next year.   
 
Water testing - Tom contacted several companies about water testing Maintanence Service and 
Engineering in Worcester 508 795-7045 will continue to do testing. 3 tests $65 per test 195 per 
week for 15 weeks. $2925.00 May 24th thru September 5th. 
 
Tom and Dave responded to oil spill on Craig road.  A child have evidently been digging in the 
sand on the beach at the boat ramp on Craig Road.  It appears that a small amount of oil or 
gasoline had dripped into the water in the hole and gave appearance of an oil spill.  The amount 
was negligible. 
  
New Bed and Breakfast to be inspected. 
 
Well issue unable to contact neighbor.  Will send letter to get him to contact us. 
 
John Elliott - Lot 4  5 Blodgette -   R19-A-04 Green Hill plans - No variances required. 
Heather signed pink sheet 2005-0961.  
 
Septic Construction Permit 051705-1 issued 
Well Permit 051705-2 issued. 
 
Paul Hamel - 24 Old Acres Road - Excess pumping.  Pumped multiple times because water 
coming down off road into septic tank. Came in response to letter from Heather.  BOH will 
continue to monitor pumping. 
 
Alice Hunt - 74 Dun Hill Road - Well Permit - 051705-3 issued. Heather signed 
pink sheet 2005-0964  
 
Mike Woloshchuk - 14 Zuell Road - Monson - Came in took and passed installers test  
Installers Permit 051705-4 issued. Check 1818 
 
Eric Lombardi - L & D Services Inc. 1601 Page Boulevard - Springfield MA 
came in to take and passed installer test.  Installers Permit 051705-5 issued. 
 
Dwight Merriman 5 Short Road Holland MA - Septic plan approval and construction permit. 
R27-B-6 – Heather signed pink sheet 2004-0907 

• Variance to 310 CMR 15 Reduction in groundwater separation 4ft required 3ft provided 
code allows down to 1 ft. 

Heather made motion to grant variance - Dave seconded. 
Variance approved unanimously.   Septic Construction permit  051705-6 issued. 
 
Patrick Byrne - 9 island Road - Michael and Beverly Knybel 134 Union St  
Rockville CT. 
 
 



 
Edwin & Margaret Miller - 3 Evelyn Drive Ext. - Questions about well on  
small lot.  BOH cautioned they may have to replace septic in the future. 
 
Mark Chevalier - 6 Barclay St – Received pumping letter from Heather.  Mr. Chevalier said the 
he will have system evaluated and subsequently fix system. 
 
Lisa Pepper - 51 Brimfield 13- B 3.3  emergency repair to septic system. No variances – Septic 
Construction Permit 051705-9 issued 
 
Tom Baltazar - 12 Sandy Beach Road and 16 Stoney Hill Road  
Needs two well permits.  Check #1654  
Well Permits 051705-7 & 051705-8 issued   
 
Dave motioned, Heather seconded – Meeting adjourned 9:00PM 
 
Meeting to be continued 
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